Minutes of HRA Committee Annual General Meeting
Tuesday 6th July 2021, 7.30pm
Held at Hataitai Bowling Club (Hataitai Road)

Agenda 
Present:  Isaac Woodbridge, Martin Woodbridge, Tim Beverstock, Jane Scoular, Teri O’Neill (Councillor), Brian (supports Paul Eagle)
Apologies: Roy Glass, Sonia Rafter

[bookmark: _GoBack]1. Welcome and Apologies 
The chair welcomed the members and apologies were noted.
2. Minutes of the last meeting
The minutes of the last meeting were ratified.
3. Update Mothers Day market (Saturday 8th May).
Update from Sonia next meeting. 
4. WCC Long term plan 2021-2031
Short discussion on where we are at and scope of submissions. 
Regarding the spatial plan. It has been passed in council. The district plan, which will include regional Council, plan will consider sun light, protection of air.  A variety of aspects will be considered in the Eastern ward, given that issue of coastal and earthquake issues. It is likely that large multi-story buildings (level > 6) would not be built in the suburb. 
The sunlight aspect of building, windows, balconies, etc will be considered in the district plan. 
5. Roundabout 
Timeline for completion is September 2021. 
It was commented that the Hataitai business are finding the progress of the development of the roundabout is slow, and could be speed up to assist with financial impact on the business. The work time is not occurring at peak times. 
The parking on William and Tapiri Street is also impacted (included on the foot path with buses mounting it).
Can call the council on 04 499 4444 for traffic management issues. 
6. Any other business 
WCC are consulting on Cobham Drive with a Lights Controlled Crossing to permit walking across to the beach. It was suggested that a gradual incline along the drive which includes a tunnel for pedestrians. 
Ruahine Street maximum speed of 70 Km is nonsensical for the limited zone in which it exists. 
Multiple-traffic speed limits are being sought for comment (including Cobham Drive, Transmission Gully, etc). 
Next meeting.
The next meeting is Tuesday 3rd August, this will be the night of the AGM. 
